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Measure Description: 
Requires Construction Contractors Board to establish endorsement program for construction contractors and 
employees engaging in work on water-based fire suppression system.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Construction Contractors Board (CCB) 
 
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the Senate Committee on 
Business and General Government to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  
 
This requires the Construction Contractors Board (CCB) to establish an endorsement program for contractors and 
their employees who engage in work on “water-based fire protection systems,” commonly referred to as “fire 
sprinklers.” CCB must make the endorsements available no later than January 1, 2021. CCB may start citing 
violators on January 1, 2022.   
 
The measure is anticipated to have a revenue impact on the CCB and may have fiscal implications associated with 
staffing for licensing exams, endorsement issuance, continuing education, complaint and dispute resolution 
services as well as enforcement. 
 
A more complete fiscal analysis on the measure will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


